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Newsletter   

Edition 19— 7th November 2024 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 
 

Enrolments for 2025 

Enrolments for 2025 are fairly stable and we will begin 

next year with approximately 425 students. If you will not 

be returning to Tyabb next year, please let us know as 

this may have an impact on the grade structures we have 

planned. We have planned an 18 grade structure for 2025 

as shown below:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

During November we will start to work out classes for 

2025. The placement of children in grades is a complex 

task, taking into account the academic and social 

characteristics of each child, friendship groups and 

special circumstances. These decisions are well thought 

out and will not be changed once allocated.  

At this stage we have not placed teachers in certain year 

levels as we always consider staff preferences and new 

staff that might be joining us. Please know that we do not 

take requests for particular teachers or students unless 

there are exceptional circumstances or the student has 

specific learning or behavioural needs.  

 

Parent helper morning tea  

Friday 6th December—save the date!  
 

Invitations have been sent out to invite all parents who 

have helped during the year to a special thank you 

morning tea. Without the fabulous support of our parents 

our school would not function as effectively. Our parents 

help in a variety of ways including School Council, PFA, 

classroom helpers, excursions, camps, electives, HPV 

just to name a few! If you have helped in any way we 

would like you to join us for morning tea in the grade 5 

and 6 area (BER ) on Friday 6th December from 

11.00am.  Hoping you can join us for a cuppa and a bite 

to eat. Apologies if we missed you and did not get an 

invitation to you—if you have helped you are welcome! 

 

World teacher’s Day 
 

On Friday 25th October we celebrated World Teachers 

Day to thank our teachers for the work they do to educate, 

inspire and empower learners. At Tyabb Primary School 

we have enthusiastic, hard working and dedicated 

teachers who love teaching and collaborating with each 

other to provide the best opportunities for our  students. 

They truly care for their students and want to support 

them to be the best they can be. They play a huge part in 

creating the positive school culture that exists and we are 

extremely grateful for everything they do. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Thank you to Paul Mecurio (MP State Member for Hastings) for 

acknowledging the hard work of our teachers and providing cupcakes 

for morning tea to our Assistant Principal Mikaela Earl. 

Pupil free  days   
Term 4    FRIDAY 20th December 
Curriculum Day  - ( last day for students on Thursday 
19th  December) 

Model 1   18 classes 

Prep 3 classes 

One 2 classes 

Two 3 classes 

Three 2 classes 

Three/Four 1 Class 

Four 2 classes 

Five 2 classes 

 Six 3 classes 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Congratulations to our  

2024 Year Book Cover Winners! 

Thank you to all of the students who entered in to our year 

book cover competition. It was really difficult to choose a 

couple of illustrations out of the 100 amazing entries. This 

year we would like to congratulate Brody 3C and Sophie 

4A whose artwork was chosen for the front and back 

covers. We are so proud of the effort you have put in to 

your artworks. We can’t wait to see them professionally 

printed on our year book covers! 

We would also like to acknowledge students whose 

entries were shortlisted for 2024. These show how difficult 

it was to choose just two! Great effort everyone! 

 

Winners—front and back cover! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Short listed entries 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brody 3C Sophie 4A 

Blake  5C Jy 4B 

Olivia C   5B Ryder 3C 

Ollie 2C 
Flicky 3C 

Emily 5C Isla 5C 

Zahli 1C Ava Q 1B 

Kayla 5C 
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2025 

Starting Dates 

  Tuesday 28th January—Teachers return only (Pupil Free Curriculum Day) 

  Wednesday 29th January—Grade 1– 6 students start school 

  Thursday 30th January—2025 Preps begin  

  Please note that preps do not attend Wednesdays until after the Labour Day weekend ( Mon 10th March) 

  

Curriculum days 2025  

 Tuesday 28th January—Teachers return only (Curriculum Day 1) 

 Curriculum Day 2 – Tuesday 11th March ( Day after Labour Day weekend) 

 Friday 30th May – Pupil Free Curriculum Day 3  - Assessment & Reporting 

 Professional Practice Day (Pupil Free Day) – Monday 3rd November (Prior to Melbourne Cup Day 4th Nov) 

 Curriculum Day 4—Friday 19th December 

  

School camps for 2025 

 

  
2025 Victoria School Holidays and Term Dates 
 

 

 

Camp Name Approximate Cost 

based on 2024 prices 

Dates 

Grade 3 Golden Valleys  

Adventure Camp  

$400 Mon 13th – Wed 15th October 

Grade 4 Phillip Island $440 Wed 19th—21st  March   

Grade 5 Camp Rumbug $490 Wed 30th April – Fri 2nd May 

Grade 6  Camp Woorabinda $300 Mon   3rd—7th   February 

Period Start Finish Length 

Term 1 Students start ( 1-6) Wednesday 29th 

January 2025 

Preps start Thursday 30th Jan 

Friday 4th April 2025 10 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday 5th April 2025 Monday 21st April 2025   

Term 2 Tuesday 22nd April 2025 Friday, 4th July 2025 11 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 5th July 2025 Sunday 20th July 2025   

Term 3 Monday, 21st July 2025 Friday, 19th September 2025 9  weeks 

School Holidays Saturday 20th September 2025 Sunday, 5th October 2025   

Term 4 Monday, 6th October 2025 Friday 19th  Dec 2025 11 weeks 

2023/2024 Summer School       

Holidays 

Saturday 20th December 2025 Students start (1-6) Wednesday, 28th 

January 2026 
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Great work Ollie!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ollie of 1B has been keeping himself busy lately by collecting cans in his         
neighbourhood to raise money for the Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday     
Appeal. To date he has raised $350. Ollie was inspired to raise the money for the 
appeal after the premature birth of his little sister April. He wanted to give back to 
the hospital that gave his sister life-saving care.  

So far Ollie has refunded around 3500 bottles and cans at the Hastings collection 
depot. His neighbours have been great support in helping Ollie to source these 
items.  

Ollie has the goal of raising $5000. 

We wish you well Ollie with your goal and want you to know how very proud we 
are of you and your community minded spirit. 

 

Welfare  -  Community Participation 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 4 

Term 4  

Friday 8th November Prep 2025 Transition Session 1 

Monday 11th November Remembrance Day 

Wednesday 13th November Prep 2025 Transition Session 2 

Thursday 14th November HPV Tyabb Bike Ride 

Thursday 14th November Colour Run 

Friday 15th November Conservation Elective Zoo Excursion 

Monday 18th November School Assembly 

Tuesday 19th– 22nd November HPV Maryborough 

Friday 22nd November Junior Sports Day Grades Prep—2 

Monday 25th November School Council Meeting 

Thursday 28th November District Triathlon—Selected Students 

Thursday 28th November Prep 2025 Transition Session 3 

Monday 2nd December School Assembly 

Friday 6th December Parent Helper Morning Tea 

Monday 9th December Final Assembly 

Tuesday 10th December State Orientation Day 

Tuesday 10th December Prep 2025 Transition Session 4 

Thursday 12th December Grade 6 Graduation 

Mon 16th & Tues 17th November Grade 5 & 6 Water Safety 

Wednesday 18th December Reports Published on Sentral 

Wednesday 18th December Final Assembly—Grade 6 Focus 

Thursday 19th December Grade 6 End of Year Excursion 

Thursday 19th December Last Day of Term 4—Dismissal time 3.30pm 

Friday 20th December  Curriculum Day—No Students at School 
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Christmas is coming! 

Tyabb P.S. has been invited to participate in a Christmas tree decoration            

competition. Our contribution will be on display in the shopping centre 

near Target in Somerville soon. The tree with the most votes will win a 

fabulous Officeworks voucher that can be used to purchase art materials 

for the students use. Please make an effort to check out the trees and vote 

for your   favourite (hopefully Tyabb’s!) 

There is a sneaky elf hiding amongst our students faces so you will have to 

look closely to find him. Many thanks to the grade 5 and 6 elective         

students who worked hard with their contributions to make our tree look 

amazing. 
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Classroom Capers 

We learnt about health and we also learned how 

to work on a project in a group showing team 

work, cooperation and compromise. 
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Classroom Capers 

History! Because I got to know how 

things were like in history. I thought it 

was interesting that the classrooms were 

dark because they didn’t have electricity. 

Ruby   

Money! Because it was a little bit 

challenging. I had to add up dollars 

and cents. 

Connor 

Writing! I liked when we did ‘The Box’ 

story and ‘Through The Doorway’ story 

too. Doing the editing was my favourite 

part. 

Melanie 

Health and Safety! Because I got to learn 

different ways to be safe and healthy. I 

liked doing the healthy plate because I 

got to draw different vegetables and 

fruit.  

Ariah 

Maths! Because it’s fun. I got to do Star 

Squads. 

Patty 

Writing a Story! The story I liked best 

was ‘What A Mess’ because I had a 

character with super powers and   

because I wrote about a cat. 

Penny 

Reading! Because I get to pick a book. I 

like going on the iPad to read on Epic 

and I like to be in my reading group with 

my friends. 

Leevi 

Writing! I liked writing a story about ‘The 

Box’ and making all my writing better by 

fixing it with my red pencil. 

Aysha 

Maths! Because I get to do new things. I 

liked doing Star Squads because I got to 

hang out with another teacher. 

Hannah 

Health! I liked doing the poster about 

health because it’s soothing and       

calming. 

Alby 

Writing! Especially when we did 

“Through The Doorway.” It was my 

favourite story because it was my 

best and it was creepy.  

Parker 

Writing! Because we did a story called 

“Through The Doorway.” I liked my story 

because we got to spend a long time on 

it and I did three pages. 

Alyssa 
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 Curriculum Corner 

TERM 4 in the SCIENCE LAB 

Students have been studying physical sciences this term 

during their science lessons.  

 

 

 

 

Foundation students have been looking at the way their 

bodies and objects move and how different conditions 

can affect that movement. 

Grade 1 and 2 students have 

been studying the way sounds are created and the way 

they travel through different materials. They listened to 

sounds travelling through a solid when they made 

telephones with paper cups and string. They also heard 

differences in sound made by spoons, hanging on string 

that were clanged against the edge of a table. When the 

string was put near their ears, it was like listening to bells 

ringing! Sounds were also made from the vibrations of 

swinging coat hangers, twanging elastic bands and 

talking on a balloon  while rice ‘danced’ from the 

vibrations of a 

beating drum. 

 

Grade 3 and 4 students have been investigating ‘Heat’, 

looking at different heat sources and how heat moves 

from one object to another. Through hands –on activities 

and discussions, the students talked about how we keep 

our bodies warm and cool them down, and also looked at 

the way animals adapt their bodies to do likewise. We 

distinguished between primary and secondary sources of 

heat and looked for some of these sources at home and 

at school.   

This term, we have also been watching silkworms grow 

and develop. They started as eggs that hatched in to 

very thin, tiny, thread like creatures that have now, the 

form of a silkworm. They will start to make cocoons 

soon, then turn into moths. 

Last term students were 

studying Chemistry. They 

had fun dissolving skittles,  

making lava lamps and     

investigating density by   

layering different liquids and 

seeing how they could     

separate from each other. 
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PA Cody, Leni 

PB Eboni, Jasper 

1A Addison, Ryan 

1B Cole, Zac 

1C Georgie, Zahli 

2A Elise, Isabelle 

2B Sophie 

2C Alyssa, Olivia 

3A Elijah 

3B Chloe, Cameron 

3C Brody 

4A Ali, Lily 

4B Harper 

5A Ellie, Liv 

5B Jayden 

5C Nate 

6A George, Ella 

6B Ayla 
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November 

PREP 
Alice 
Eliza 
Evie 
Jack 
Eboni 

GRADE ONE 
Harlyn 
Harry 

Ashleigh 
Georgie 
Archie 
Esther 

Lyla 
GRADE TWO 

Logan 
Sage 

Isla-Daisy 
Isabelle 
Penny 
James 

 GRADE THREE 
Connor 
Stevie 
Indi 

Arjuna 
GRADE FOUR 

Rogue 
Zachary 
Thomas 
Jazmine 

Leni 
GRADE FIVE 

Mila 
Jai 

Bodhi 
Ryder 
Duke 
Finn 

Jasmine 
Isla 

 GRADE SIX 

Ruby 

Leo 

Liam 
Oliver 

Addison 

 

Crib Point Community Market 

Saturday November 9th from 9am to 1pm 

 

Bring the kids down to have fun on our Cribby       
 Koala Treasure Hunt! 

 

Handmade products: candles, cards, jewellery, 
clothing, mosaics, pens, skincare, bags, footy 
quilts. 

Recycled goods. Plants.  

 

Coffee Van and Devonshire Teas. 

Hot Jam Donuts 

 

Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House 
and community programs. 

Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, 
Crib Point, Mornington Peninsula 
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Community News 
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